
 

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 
 

Memorandum to Council 

Memo No. 
2023-W-228 

 

Subject: CALA – Emergency Service Concerns 

Agenda Date: November 9, 2023 

Attachments:  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT receive memo 2023-M-228 regarding concerns with EMS response on lake 
properties; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT Staff continue to work with CGIS, MPAC, CACC and DNSSAB to rectify any of 
the property identification concerns. 
 
INFORMATION 
 
The Municipality has received correspondence from the Cassels and Adjoining Lakes Association 
regarding concerns with Emergency response and identifying property locations. Please see the 
correspondence attached.  
 
On September 15, 2023, a resident of Rabbit Lake brought forward some concerns with the Ambulance  
Service not being able to locate a property on Rabbit Lake, not being aware of the Rabbit Lake Access 
Point, and the medics not having the ability to ride in private watercrafts.  
 
Staff have since reached out to the following agencies to review what we have in place and determine 
ways to rectify the property identification concern. District of Nipissing Social Services Administrative 
Board, Central Ambulance Communications Centre, Municipal Property Management Corporation, and 
our CGIS team. There is a meeting scheduled with these organizations on November 16th, 2023. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Sabrina Pandolfo 
Acting Admin 


